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On the 12th of March 2023, Ms. Fernandes the school counsellor had planned a session 

for the girls of grade 7 and 8 with the then Head Girl, Manjiri Phansalkar. Manjiri spoke 

about her journey at The Lawrence School. It was a very interactive session wherein 

Manjiri began by asking us our names, classes and date of birth. She believed that 

one’s birth date was an important part of one’s introduction. She also asked us to 

mention one thing we loved the most about the school. When it was my turn to 

introduce myself, I felt frogs in my stomach as I was not sure which one of my many 

favourite things about the school that I need to share. I decided to share my passion 

for sports and eating. I said “The thing I love the most is my coach and the food”.  

Manjiri spoke about her principles and the importance of living by those principles. I 

understood why counsellor ma’am had chosen her to spend time with us. Manjiri is 

respected by many and the session left us flabbergasted.  
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